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T O W N    O F   B A R R E

PLANNING BOARD

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD JANUARY 17, 2012
Members Present:  Philip Hubbard, Neil Anders, Joel Cranston  

Interested Parties:  Attorney James Baird, Attorney Paul Cranston, Ronald & 

Brenda Rich, Jeff Harrington, Jason Pimental, Sean & Jennifer Nadeau, Ronald Higgins, Robin Rossi, Kathy Ward, Anthony Salvadore, James Caruso, Mary Jane Bade

Mr. Hubbard, Chairman, opened the meeting at 7:10 p.m. The recording of all meetings/hearings is to assist in the typing of the minutes and the tape is held until the next Board meeting, at which time the public record is the typed minutes approved by the Board.

The minutes of the January 3, 2012 meeting were read.  Mr. Anders moved to approve the minutes as amended, Mr. Cranston seconded; the vote was unanimous in favor. 
PUBLIC HEARING:

Jeffrey Harrington
210 Main Street

The public hearing requested by Jeffrey Harrington for an auto sales establishment for used cars for property located at 210 Main Street, Assessors Map G, Lot 317 and recorded with the Worcester District Registry of Deeds Book 42875, Plan 83 was to begin at 7:15 p.m.
Mr. Hubbard stated that for a public hearing for a special permit, the Board needs at least four of the members to participate. Mr. Hubbard moved with the permission of the applicant and due to lack of quorum, to extend the public hearing date to January 31 at 7:00 p.m., Mr. Anders seconded, the vote was unanimous in favor. 

ANR PLAN:

Jennifer & Sean Nadeau

Cole Place Road

Ronald Higgins, Jennifer & Sean Nadeau attended tonight regarding an ANR plan for Cole Place Road which was not signed at the last Planning Board meeting because Cole Place Road has not been officially accepted as a Town road. Mr. Hubbard asked if a Form A and ANR plan were filed with the Town Clerk. Mr. Higgins confirmed that these documents were not filed with the Town Clerk.  

Mr. Higgins stated that Cole Place Road is on a map from the 1800’s. The Selectmen voted on upgrading and maintaining this as a Town road at their meeting of May 2011 and had a previous vote in 1994 on maintaining a portion of the road.  The road is documented on the Mass Highway list of Town roads and listed on the “unofficial” Town road and scenic Town road list for the Town. Attorney Baird stated that there is one piece of evidence that has not been provided  that this road was ever accepted as a Town road by Town Meeting.  Attorney Baird stated that Cole Place Road is not listed on any “official” Town road listing.  
Mr. Pimental, DPW Superintendent, stated that once the road is brought up to Town standards, DPW will take over the road. The road is ¾ completed and the owners are well aware of the Town requirements.  Once the road is completed and crushed gravel applied and compacted then DPW will accept the road.  Mr. Hubbard asked Mr. Pimental if the road has currently been accepted by DPW.  Mr. Pimental confirmed that the road has not been accepted.  Mr. Higgins stated that the road cannot get accepted until the road is passable.  In order to obtain the pole locations for National Grid, a plot plan showing that they own the property will need to be presented.  

Attorney Baird stated that Mr. Higgins and he met early last year 2011 and have researched records in the Town Clerk’s Office. There appeared to be a vote to accept a piece of Cole Place Road but at the conclusion when the description was examined, it was Attorney Baird’s opinion that the description did not describe that road.  Attorney Baird wrote an opinion to the Board of Selectmen back on March 30, 2011. At that time, Attorney Baird suggested to Mr. Higgins; (1) to have the survey work done for Cole Place Road and provide a layout and compare the layout to the layout description of 1819 and if it matched then this would be considered a Town road or; (2) Once the layout has been prepared, place an article on the warrant at an Annual or Special Town meeting for a vote of acceptance.  Attorney Baird stated that he already placed an article on the warrant for the Special Town Meeting on February 6, 2012 to accept Cole Place Road but a layout/description will need to be provided.
Mr. Pimental ask if Mr. Valardi (abutter) provided a layout and had the road accepted at a Town Meeting when he built his house on this road.  Attorney Baird said “no” that this happened without his knowledge and he was not in favor of the way the action was done. Mr. Higgins stated that he does not feel he needs to go 
before Town Meeting as Attorney Baird gave his opinion to the Board of Selectmen and their actions showed that they did not agree with his opinion.  Mr. Cranston stated that the Selectmen cannot accept Town roads. Town roads are accepted by a Town Meeting vote. 

Mr. Pimental stated that it is his understanding that the road was never discontinued but abandoned so it would not have to be reaccepted. Attorney Baird stated that when the vote was taken regarding the upgrading of this road at the Selectmen meeting, the Selectmen did not consult him and he previously was told by the Selectmen that nothing was to be determined on Cole Place Road at that time. Attorney Baird does not know what the Selectmen based their decision on. Mr. Pimental stated that the Town maintains a portion of the road and there is already one house on the road.  Attorney Baird stated that the Town probably should not be maintaining the road because the road has not been accepted at a Town Meeting. Mr. Higgins questioned other roads in the Town such as Oakham Road, Sibley Road, etc. Mr. Cranston confirmed that both these roads were brought before a Town Meeting and accepted.  Attorney Baird stated that the same process applies – submit a layout/description and go before a Town Meeting.  Attorney Baird stated that he trying to provide the Town with his opinion to keep the Town from making another mistake, compounding a situation which can be solved by just having the road accepted at a Town Meeting. 
The Town as adopted rules and regulations concerning plans not requiring subdivision approval. In determining whether an existing way is adequate to qualify for subdivision plan not inquiring approval, the Board will consider (1) the right of way is at least 25 feet wide and reasonable horizontal alignment (2) the existing horizontal and vertical alignment of the roadway provide safe visibility (3) the roadway is constructed at least 18 feet wide with at least 8 feet of gravel and with adequate provision for drainage.  To determine whether a way has be used and maintained as a public way, the clerk shall submit to the Board written evidence of public maintenance under the vote of the Town and of continued substantial use of the general public without permission of the land owners along the way and continuous use for at least 20 years. Sporadic use, by a few people, or use by agreement of the abutters shall not suffice. 
Mr. Higgins stated that part of Cole Place Road has been maintained by the Town and the road is in the process of being upgraded.  Mr. Hubbard asked Attorney Baird if the road should be brought up to Town standards completely and approved 
at a Town Meeting before the ANR plan is approved.  Attorney Baird stated that this would need to be determined by the Planning Board. Mr. Hubbard stated that this plan and Form A have not been submitted to the Town Clerk. Attorney Baird stated that they can submit the plan at a Planning Board meeting but it would still need to be stamped at the Town Clerk’s Office as soon as possible.  Mrs. Gendron confirmed that all plans/Form A are submitted for the applicant by her to the Town Clerk’s Office. 
Mr. Cranston stated that the applicants can proceed tonight and have the Board deny the ANR plan or they can take it off the table and proceed for an acceptance vote at the upcoming Special Town Meeting. Mr. Higgins agreed to follow the recommendation of Attorney Baird and the Planning Board by having Cole Place Road accepted at a Town Meeting.  
Solar Bylaw

Mr. Hubbard stated that because there are not enough days required before the public hearing and the Board would like to discuss this bylaw in further detail, he recommends addressing the Solar Bylaw at the Annual Town Meeting in June 2012.  Attorney Baird stated that certain solar arrays are allowed and feels that the Planning Board should spell out what is allowed within our Town as he does not like areas just being exempt.  
EPG Solar

Britton Road West
Mrs. Gendron stated that she contacted EPG Solar for the Britton Road West location asking if they will be resubmitting the application/fee.  Mr. Borkowski informed her that the Britton Road West project is on hold at this time. 

Roger Langley School Lot
Peach Street

Jason Pimental, DPW Superintend, stated that he would like to use/remove the gravel from this site and eventually level out the site so it would be level with the rest of the properties. Mr. Pimental asked if he would need to obtain a special permit for gravel removal.  Attorney Baird stated that the Town is not exempt from its own bylaws and a special permit should be obtained.  
Sam’s Way

Oakham Way

Mr. Caruso will reevaluate and submit a letter to the Planning Board requesting their approval for the revised bond amount. (Original bond amount was $20,000). 

Mr. Cranston moved to adjourn, Mr. Anders seconded, the vote was unanimous in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Ann Gendron

Administrative Assistant
Copy:
 Building Dept.
           Town Clerk

Planning Board - Documentation List – January 17, 2011 Meeting
All documents listed below, unless otherwise noted, are located in the Boards’ Office for the Planning Board located on the 3rd floor of the Henry Woods Building, 40 West Street. Information can be viewed per request during office hours.  For information contact the Boards’ Office at 978-355-5000 ext. 7.

Documents:
ANR Plan Cole Place Road – not signed – no copy in Planning Board office.
Cole Place Status of Road letter from Attorney Baird dated March 30, 2011
Selectmen Minutes – May 2011

All documents are subject to the Secretary of State’s Records Retention Schedule
